
City of Castle Rock 
Notice of Public Hearing 
Right-of-Way Vacation 

 
 

The Castle Rock City Council has initiated by resolution the vacation of two small areas (719 and 
1,041 sq. ft.) of unimproved City owned right-of-way behind the sidewalk on the west side of 
Front Street NW abutting parcel #30216 located at 441 Front Street NW. A public hearing to 
receive testimony on this proposed vacation that was originally scheduled for Monday, March 
22nd, 2021, has been rescheduled to be held during the regular meeting of the Castle Rock City 
Council on Monday, April 26th, 2021 starting at 7:30 pm. The City Council meetings are typically 
conducted at the Castle Rock Senior Center, 222 Second Avenue SW, Castle Rock, Washington, 
however due to restrictions on public meetings during the COVID-19 pandemic, it is anticipated 
that the City Council meeting and this public hearing will be a virtual meeting and conducted 
online. Information about this proposed vacation and on how to participate in this public hearing 
may be found on the City website www.ci.castle-rock.wa.us. In addition, written comments may 
be mailed to the City of Castle Rock, PO Box 370, Castle Rock, WA 98611 and must be received 
no later than 4:00 pm on Monday April 26th, 2021.  Following this public hearing the City Council 
may consider an ordinance to approve this proposed vacation. For more information, please 
contact Karlene Akesson at (360) 274-8181 or kakesson@ci.castle-rock.wa.us. 
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